
GRAND CHAPTER OF WASHINGTON, ORDER OF EASTERN STAR

IN MEMORIAM

CECIL N. BLACK

WORTHY GRAND PATRON 1990-1991

ENTERED INTO REST JUNE 15, 1995

Brother Cecil Black was initiated into Tyler Chapter No. 248

on March 21, 1957. He served as Worthy Patron of his Chapter in

1961, 1971 and again in 1982. He was elected Grand Sentinel in 1989,

and elevated to the office of Worthy Grand Patron in 1991 with

Catharine "Kit" Wells as Worthy Grand Matron. He was an ardent ,

devoted member of the Order, serving as Chairman of the Charters

and New Chapters Committee at the time of his death.

"The chimes of time are sounding once again,

To note the passing of a brother and a friend.

This golden link has fallen by the way,

But within our hearts forever will he stay. 
"

Sincere sympathy is extended to his loving wife Shirley, their

daughters, Susan Grothen, Jessica "Debra" Black, their son John, their

grandchildren, and all who knew and loved him.

That all may share in this tribute, we ask that this memorial be

read at the next stated meeting and the Altar be draped in his

memory.

Nancy Jo Tutino

Worthy Grand Matron

Robert Herman

Worthy Grand Patron

Jean E. Sundet

Grand Secretary


